

CARPENTER Taper Company

Nov. 4, 1938

Dr. F. C. Allen, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

My Dear Dr. Allen:

It was good to hear from you again and you may rest assured that I have the facilities for your basket ball practice in hand and we will be all set for you in December on your trip back from Texas. Central Highschool's Gym will be the best and that is where we will have the boys work out.

I hope to be on hand for your Still water dates.

The football situation of our beloved University is quite a shock to me this Fall as I had understood that we were going places.

I understand that Glenn Cunningham is to speak in Oklahoma City on November 17th and as this is the day for our weekly meeting with the Downtown Quarterback Club, we would like to have him as our luncheon guest. I would also like to have the pleasure of personally entertaining him while he is in the city. I wonder if you would contact him and see if he would care to put himself in my hands on that occasion.

Trusting this information is satisfactory and hoping to hear from you and Cunningham about the November 17th date, I am

As Ever Your Devoted Friend,